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Dear Fellow Alumni,                  Spring 2005 

 

We do hope that you are all fine and that your survived the winter, but I for one will be happy to 

see the winter go away. We will be planning the reunion for the summer of 2006 so please put that 

one on your calendars. By the next newsletter, we will have the dates set and will let you know 

when. 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

I came to Greer with my brother Rod, in the beginning of 1940 and stayed until graduating in 

1947.  I was very fortunate to stay in Marcy Cottage with your wonderful mother, Mom Morton. I 

then went to Rapallo Cottage where I spent some years with Peter & Irene Jensen. They also, were 

marvelous houseparents and made a real home for those of us who otherwise would have had 

none.  

We were also fortunate in having excellent teachers. As I recall at that time, Greer was not an 

accredited school but one could take the New York State Regents exam in each subject and if you 

got good enough grades they would serve for college entrance. 

We initially had Arthur Opp for civics and later had Arthur Freitag for U.S. and World History. 

We had Pauline Stock for English and Literature. I remember initially having Cyril Kretz for 

General Science and later having Ruth Freitag for Biology, Chemistry and Physics. They were all 

great teachers but I think the best was Herta Taussig who taught mathematics. We had her for 

Algebra, Geometry, Trigonometry and Advanced Algebra. Other superb teachers that I remember 

were Helen Fink in sixth grade and her husband, Mapledoram Fink in drafting and shop.  

All in all, I think we got an excellent education and when I graduated I received a scholarship to 

help pay for college. I received a degree in Chemical Engineering and remember feeling while in 

school that the education I received at Greer was every bit as good as anyone else in my class. 

My brother Rod graduated from Greer two years later in 1949 and went on to get a PhD in 

education.  

We really had a great experience growing up with all the great kids at Greer. The shop, the farm 

the garden and canning shop, the library, the athletic programs and work experience all combined 

to give us a wonderful back ground as well as a caring and loving home life. 

I'm really looking forward to the next reunion and can't wait to see what is left of Greer and meet 

again the people who can make it back to visit. 

Sincerely,      Richard H. Hilsinger 

Dick Hilsinger     704 Bay View Court   

       Melbourne, FL 32940 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

My father Hoover Mountcastle, Hope Farm Class of '32 (and '33) died on Monday, November 15, 

2004. He was 90 years old. 

He was born in 1914, arrived at Hope Farm in 1920 (with and older brother Howard) and may 

have been the first person to have attended all grades, from 1st through the 12th there. 

He also as noted, graduated in 1932 and stayed on to 'graduate' again in 1933 (his picture is in both 

yearbooks!) I don't know if he was unique in this but I'd guess it wasn't too common. 

He also served as president of the alumni association. 

He is survived by his wife of 63 years, Evelyn and three of his four children. 

Please pass the news on to anyone you feel would be interested. 

Thank you, 

H.W. Mountcastle 

Ulster County, NY 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Dear Jim, 

This letter comes after my third reading of your latest newsletter. Those pictures certainly bring 

back old memories. In the picture at the top of the first page, I recognized "Misery" Newell. Then 

the picture of our own homestead Daisy Cottage looks the same except for the children before the 

fireplace. 

If I'm not mistaken, isn't that your brother Brian playing the part of Martin in the annual Christmas 

Pageant? 
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Finally, the 1934 picture of the football team: Johnson, Sunriemi, Obergon, Keely, Morton, 

Peterson and Rankin are all very familiar since I arrived at Hope Farm in 1935. I wonder how 

many of them are still alive? 

Before I forget, please find my check for my 2005 dues. I always like to keep my financial 

obligations up to date. 

Best regards and Happy New Year to You and Isabel, Janet and Doug. 

Sincerely, 

Alex Deeb (Moses) Class of 1941 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Verna H. (Berry) Snelling of Wheelock, Vermont, died Sunday evening, January 23, 2005 at the 

home of her brother Sheffield, at the age of 78. 

Verna worked at Greer School and later at the McQuade School while living in New York. She 

and her husband Ronald Snelling were houseparents at both Gate House and Marcy. After 

returning to Vermont, she worked for Lyndon State College and retired in 1989. She was 

predeceased by her husband of 45 years, Ronald C. Snelling in 1997. 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Hi to All, 

Hope you all had a great holiday season. The New Year here is "white" and we have the promise 

of more snow! But it is beautiful. 

News from the home front--The Fountain has been sold again. The Sun Rise Senior Living 

Communities has purchased The Fountains. They are hoping to sign in June. We will become a 

public commodity as purchasing stock is now an option. Will keep you updated.  

Meanwhile-start considering coming to our next reunion. 

As Always, 

 

 

 

   Jim & Isabel---Mitzi & Doug. 
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